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Finally I suspect that when the railways were nationalised in 1947  
the L/NE perfin used by the London & North Eastern Railway was  
modified by the addition of three pins to read E/NE and was used  
by the Railway Executive Eastern Region.  I have no proof of this  
but it seems possible (the Western Region produced a new die RE/WR  
so it would have been sore logical to use RE/ER). 
 

 
 
 
I would be very pleased to learn of any other dies which are known  
or suspected to have been modified in this way. 

***************** 
"CLIVE"     confirmed 
 

 
 
In Bulletin No. 2)3 Jack Brandt disclosed that perfin of  
CLI (C452.1) and IVE (C1261) were in fact partials of the  
un-catalogued perfin "CLIVE".  Now Harry Skinner reports  
the discovery of a full strike of this design on a  
2/6 Seahorse Issue (1913/18).  He also suggests that in view  
of the dates of use and the size of the die it is only  
likely to be found in full use on these Seahorse issues 




